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Thank you for your support
Dear Friends of the Galiano Conservancy,

2022 marked another energetic year with myriad activities and achievements 
for the GCA. To name but a few: new species-at-risk monitoring projects were 
initiated for Dungeness crab and sharp-tailed snakes; the Mid-Island Protected 
Areas Network trail system was expanded to include the Tranquility Bluff 
Interpretive Trail and trails in the new Qw’xwulwis – Cable Bay Conservation 
Area; a solar-powered rainwater irrigation system and greenhouse were installed 
for our Food Forest and Native Plant Nursery; in-person Nature Education 
programs returned and many successful community events were held, 
including the 10th-Annual Musical Walkalong for Learning fundraiser and the 
4th-Annual “Feed the People” workshop. 

Two major projects illustrate the broad scope of our work. The “One Island, One Earth” project provided valuable 
insights into our island’s biocapacity, our community’s ecological “footprint” and “fingerprint”, and identified the 
tangible actions needed to reduce our consumption. The findings, that if all people globally lived as we do on Galiano, 
the equivalent of 4.3 “Earths” would be required, highlight the stark necessity of further protecting and reducing our 
impacts on natural habitats to maintain and restore biocapacity, and of adopting more sustainable habits to move our 
consumption towards a One Earth budget. At the Millard Learning Centre, the multi-year “Cedars for the Next Century” 
project is restoring the 26-hectare Chrystal Creek watershed from a previously clear-cut pasture and agricultural land 
back to a flourishing forested wetland ecosystem. Decades of litter and dilapidated structures have been cleared, 
ditches and old roads removed, soils decompacted, 50 wetland pools excavated, and native plants—most grown at 
the MLC—established and fenced. Already, the blue-listed northern red-legged frog are using the new wetlands for 
breeding, and a remarkable diversity of birds and invertebrates are moving back into the restored habitat.

In 2022 we welcomed Holly Schofield and Chris Tollefson to the Board and thanked Avi Bryant for 4 years of service. 
We bid a fond farewell to our administrator Carly Bilney and to our education coordinator Emily Francis, both of 
whom moved off-island. We welcomed new staff—Martine Paulin as Development Coordinator and Hilary Jones 
as Administrator—and promoted existing staff to new roles—Michelle Thompson to the position of Conservation 
& Climate Coordinator, and Ria Okuda to the position of Education Coordinator.

Everything we have accomplished this year was made possible by our diverse ecosystem of members, volunteers, 
donors, partners, staff, and Board. Your passion and dedication give the GCA the strength to continue thriving and 
making a difference. We cannot thank you enough! We appreciate your continued support, and look forward to 
another great year ahead.

 

 
STEPHANIE CAIRNS, Chair 

Forest in Mid-Island Protected Areas Network by Jim LaBounty

COVER PHOTOS: Garry Oak meadow by Jenna Falk (top);  
Great Beaver Swamp by Jim LaBounty (bottom)

We acknowledge that we live and work within 

the asserted, unceded, and traditional territories 

of the Penelakut, Hwlitsum, Lelum Sar Augh 

Ta Naogh and other Hul’qumi’num-speaking 

peoples as well as others who hold traditional 

rights and responsibilities in and around what is 

now known as Galiano Island.  

The Galiano Conservancy is grateful to, and has 

much to learn from these original and current 

knowledge keepers of the lands and waters we 

are working to protect and restore.
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NURSERY & FOREST GARDENS
•	 Propagated 167+ native and/or edible 

plant species

•	 Provided at least 2000 native and/or 
edible plants for restoration projects and 
community gardening

•	 Community volunteers contributed 
>222 volunteer hours

•	325 people participated in workshops, 
tours, and other events at the Food Forest 
and Nursery

•	225 bags of Forest Garden Tea produced ECOLOGICAL RESTORATION
•	 Over 185 volunteers and 7 volunteer 

interns contributed over 1,400 
volunteer-hours to restoration and 
conservation projects

•	>100 ha managed for target invasive 
species

•	 Restoration treatments completed on 
5.5 ha of degraded pasture land, with 
950+ native plants established and  
65 groundwater wetlands created (for  
a total area of 0.5 ha of open water)

•	 Follow-up treatments, management 
activities, and annual monitoring 
performed on restoration sites  
totalling 8 ha

•	>3885 kg of garbage/recycling 
removed from restoration sites  
at the Millard Learning Centre

WILDLIFE CONSERVATION
•	8 cameras monitored fishing pressure 

in 3 Rockfish Conservation Areas (RCAs) 
bordering Galiano over 17 weeks

•	 Suspected fishing incidences in RCAs 
declined in 2022, occuring on 22% of 
days monitored (on average), the lowest 
level seen since before the pandemic

•	 Partnered with Hakai Institute and IMERSS 
to monitor for Dungeness Crab Megalopae 
in Retreat Cove and Whaler Bay

•	 Continued multi-year projects monitoring 
bull kelp beds surrounding Galiano and 
red-legged frog populations at the Millard 
Learning Centre

•	10 artificial cover object (ACO) monitoring 
sites established at MLC to detect presence 
of sharp-tailed snake

PROGRAM  
HIGHLIGHTS

LEARNING & OUTREACH
•	744 off-island K-12 students participated 

in programs

•	33 program sessions provided to local 
Galiano youth

•	 Delivered 6 online education programs 
for 70 at-risk youth in collaboration with 
Parent Support Services Society of BC, and 
3 online Pro-D presentations for teachers

•	5 in-person adult education programs 
provided to 64 participants

•	187 people attended the 10th annual 
Musical Walkalong for Learning event

•	12 bursaries awarded through the 
Environmental Education Bursary Fund

Sea Blush in Retreat Island Nature Sanctuary 
by Heather Magusin

Quillback rock fish (top),       
Red legged frog by Molly Dube, BCWF (bottom)

Camas Lily (left), Food Forest echinacea by Josli Rockafella (right)

Bull Kelp by Rene Zich

MLC central valley before wetland restoration in 2020 (above) and after in 2023 (right).  
Photos by Leh Smallshaw - Rewilding Water & Earth Ltd.

Jeanne Erickson painting  
at 2022 Walkalong

LAND STEWARDSHIP
•	 Monitored covenants encompassing 231.5 ha

•	 Stewarded 334 ha of protected land through fee-simple 
ownership and management agreements

•	 Maintained over 16 km of public trails in the Mid-Island 
Protected Areas Network, including 2.5 km of new trails 
established at the Qw’xwulwis – Cable Bay Conservation 
Area, and 70 m of boardwalk constructed on the 
Tranquility Bluff Trail at the MLC 

Scan to watch a  
time-lapse video of 
Cedars for the Next 
Century - Phase 2 

Wetland Restoration
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ANNUAL GIVING 
CIRCLE

SALISH SEA CIRCLE 
($3,000+)
Dan Bloomberg & Irene 
Beardsley
John & Carolyn Gill
Risa Smith & Tom 
Mommsen
Mary-Ruth & Loren 
Wilkinson

ARBUTUS CIRCLE  
($1,000-$2,999)
ATCO Ltd.
Louise DeCario & Brian 
Mitchell
Norman & Harriet Falk
Galiano Fund
Emily Gonzales
Valerie Gonzales
Colin Grier & Kelly Derr
Steven Guthrie
Eric Higgs & Stephanie 
Cairns
Michael & Carolyn Hoebel
Doug & Elizabeth Latta
Catherine Mateer & 
Kimberly Kerns
Dan Moore & Julie Gardner
Peggy Ng & Richard Smith
Peter Reiner & Lynn 
Jennings
Pearl Roberts & Roger Allen
Monica Roots

Holly Schofield
David & Emily Sheldon

CAMAS CIRCLE  
($599-$999)
Anonymous
Dave Ages & Virginia Monk
Ed Andrusiak & Sher O’Hara
In honour of John Cairns
Kate Emmings & Keith 
Erickson
Suzanne Fournier & Art 
Moses
Geoff & Christine Gaylor
Liz Harmer
Steve Helsing
Devon Knight
Sharon Masui
Richard & Somae Osler
Cate Sandilands
Chris Tollefson
Gwen & Hart Will

SEABLUSH CIRCLE  
($250-$499)
Rob Ashburner
Marianne Bos
In honour of Cathy Buttery 
& Sandy Pottle
Ian Chunn & Susan Reaney
Olga Dudek
Catherine Helliwell
Richard & Irene Kendon
Rose Longini
Geoff Stewart

LEGACY CIRCLE
Anonymous (6)
Dan Bloomberg
Carolyn Canfield
Kate Emmings & Keith 
Erickson
Catherine Mateer & 
Kimberly Kerns
Pearl Roberts & Roger Allen
Andy Turner

FRIENDS OF THE 
CONSERVANCY
Anonymous (8)
Elena Adamovitch
Sheila & Don Anderson
Fraser Andrews
Willoughby Arevalo
Dana Ayotte
Edward Ball
Ada Baylis
John Beach
Ric & Jennifer Beairsto
Catherine Berris
Bloom Canadian Alter Ego 
Trust
Terry Bottomley
Bill Boyd
Don Brooks
Kelly Brooks
Andrea Bruecks
Avi Bryant
Lee Ann & Ken Bryant

Madison Cappe
Vivien Cappe
Jordan Carter
Susan Charney
Curtis Clarke
Gabrielle Cleeve
Barbara Cole
Sandy Cooper
Jim & Linda Cupples
Maren Dancer
Marc Destrube
Driftwood Village
Patricia Erickson
Jenna Falk
Marta Farevaag
Greg & Shay Foster
Christopher Francis
Emily Francis
Olivia Francis
Janette Fricker
Lyndsay Fukushima
Lorin Gaertner
Galiano Realty
David Gaylor & Cedana 
Bourne
Angela Gerst
Heidi Grant
Nicole Gross & Rene Zich
In memory of Paul Harrison
Steve Helsing
Joan Henriques
Dawn Hoogeveen
Linda Hopson

Ronda Howard
Mary Jo Hughes
Cynthia Irvine
Islands Trust Conservancy
Faern Jewell
Willow Jewell & Jordan 
Hartman
Lena Karlstrom
Joyce Kendon
Daniel Kirkpatrick & Lisa 
Beck
Kendall Kyle
Pam Lacey
Renee Lam
Sky Leuba
Diana Lilly
Harry & Elaine Lipetz
Lise Lefebvre
Lydia Cerrano Albert Child 
Care Support Fund
Kenneth MacCrimmon
Barb MacKay & Joe Begin
Mike Mackintosh
Colin Malley
Gary Mangel
Ann-Marie Metten
Dominic Mettler
Silvia Mettler
In memory of Peter Midgley
Brenda Milne
Chessi Miltner & Frieda 
Wienert

Mike Minnis
Janina Mobach
Rachel Moens
Tycho Mommsen-Smith
Thomas Moon
Gary & Barbara Moore
Luke Moore
Miriam Moses
Naomi Moses
Jason Munden
Anthony Nolan
Susan Ogul-Propas
Martine Paulin
Geraldine Peet
Zoe Polymenakos
Haydn Pritchard
Nicholas Rebalski
Tahirih Rockafella
John Ronsley & Barbara 
Fitzgerald Ronsley
Paul Sanborn
Colleen Savage
Catherine Schindell
Sea Cider Farm and Cider 
House
Maren Seidel
Annette Shaw
David Skinner
Laurel Sleigh
Anthony Smith
Steven Smith

Tom Stevens
Nancy Tamblyn
Janet Tang
Siobhan Tarry
Diane Thorpe
Lee Trentadue
Campbell & Barbara 
Trowsdale
Patricia Turk
Ross & Sarah Tweedale
Lorna Tyler
Rose Marie Umana & Leo 
Engelmann
United Way British 
Columbia
Donna Usher
Stefan Vukovic
Lezlie Wagman
Karen Wall
Patrick Walsh
Cindy Weisbart & Eric 
Sherbine
Gregory Werker
Elizabeth Whynot
Nancy Wilkin
Erik Wilkinson
Dan Wyper
Sara Yeomans
Linde Zingaro
Zita and Mark Bernstein 
Family Foundation

IN-KIND 
DONATIONS
Bridgeport Pottery
Shao-fang Ching
Yasemin Demir
Four Winds Brewery
Galiano Books
Galiano Trading Co.
Gulf Island Kayaking
Jeanne Erickson Art
Kebe & Fast
Roksan Kohen
Dana Mulder
Christian Nally
Oxeye Galiano
Heather Starchuk
Susan Stone
Woodstone Manor

INTERNS & 
VOLUNTEERS
We also wish to 
acknowledge and thank 
our wonderful volunteers 
whose generous gifts 
of time and physical 
efforts are embodied in 
so many of our projects 
and programs. You are 
too numerous to name 
here, and so are your 
contributions.

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS AND FUNDERS

*A note to our supporters: We are grateful for your continued support and want to ensure we recognize 
your generous contributions with 100% accuracy. If we have made an error or an omission, please 
contact giving@galianoconservancy.ca so that we can correct it.

UVIC Restoration of Natural Systems students  
measure elevation before wetlands are excavated
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In 2022 we saw a return to pre-COVID levels of demand for our Education Programs, leading to a dramatic increase 
in earned revenues. Interest revenues also increased exponentially due to higher interest rates, accounting for 
nearly 10% of earned revenue. Grant revenues and wage subsidies were similar to recent years, and reflect our 
staff’s continued success in pursuing funding for ambitious projects and seasonal staffing. Donations remain 
foundational to our core operations and enable multi-year projects and programs to continue. In 2022, we received 
a generous $100,000 gift from the estate of the late philanthropist Susan Bloom, the majority of which has been 
invested in our nascent Endowment Fund, held at the Vancouver Foundation. Increases in expenses reflect inflation 
and larger project budgets.

Financial Landscape for 2022

Earned 
Revenues

19%

Grants  

41%
Donations 

24%

Wage 
Subsidies 

17%

Programs  
& Projects 

67%

Endowment 
Fund 

Investment

11%
Core

 Operations

16%    

Fundraising  
& Development 

7%

Revenue Sources

Grants	 $	 372,276

Wage Subsidies	 $	 149,481

Donations	 $	 215,351

Earned Revenues	 $	 168,445

Total Revenue	 $	 905,553

Organizational Expenses

Programs & Projects	 $	 547,710

Endowment Fund Investment	 $	 88,000

Fundraising & Development	 $	 56,402

Core Operations	 $	 128,011

Total Expenses	 $	 820,123

NET REVENUE	  $  85,430 	

GALIANO CONSERVANCY ASSOCIATION 
10825 Porlier Pass Road, Galiano Island, BC V0N 1P0 
(250) 539 -2424  |  info@galianoconservancy.ca

galianoconservancy.ca/donate

Scan to donate!


